
KEY DECISIONS

All key decisions are as in the minutes of Executive decisions.

NON KEY DECISIONS

PF029/03 Staff Reward for CPA Result 

A non-key decision has been made that all staff receive one days extra holiday as an appropriate reward for the Council achieving a “good” score in its Comprehensive Performance Assessment.

IT Services

INTERNET TRAFFIC

For the first time the number of visitors to the Carlisle Web Site exceeded the number of visitors coming through the doors of the Civic Centre.  This is a significant development of E-government and a noticeable milestone in Customer service.  

WAYFARER SYSTEM

The Wayfarer System for concessionary fares is now live and customers are delighted to be able to obtain their travel cards during a single visit to the reception.

IEG 3 STATEMENT

The IEG 3 Statement was submitted on time and on schedule to the ODPM and showed an improvement on the key statistic for enabled services B157.  Improving from 32% to 43% last year showing 60% by March 2004 of all council services. 

CUSTOMER CONTACT CENTRE 

After initial market testing on how the new Customer Contact Centre should be delivered at Carlisle it was determined that the best approach should be for an external partner to design and create the Centre with Carlisle staff to manage and operate it.

After a procurement exercise Capita was selected for their expertise in implementing Customer Contact Centres and we are currently negotiating with then to define those areas where they can assist us.  The contract with Capita to create the new Customer Contact Centre on the ground floor of the Civic Centre will be signed in mid-January, although no physical works will start until Carlisle Housing Association leaves the building, some time in Spring.

The company is being brought in to design the new centre and establish the technical systems necessary.  Their work is expected to finish in time for the launch of the new centre, which will be staffed by City Council employees and management, during the summer.

The reorganisation of the ground floor will create valuable office space that in the future could be used by other organisations, although no decisions have been taken on this.

Since the interim main reception area opened in the summer there has been some very positive feedback from customers.  

CIVIC CENTRE SPACE PLANNING

The following is a list of units and their location within the Civic Centre

Building. This is the current situation, however when Carlisle Housing Association re-locate in Spring 2004, space will be made available on the ground floor and on the ninth floor. There will be some changes to make use of this space, which will include a purpose built Customer Contact Centre on the ground floor.

Ground floor
Revenues & Benefits, Carlisle Housing Association, Financial Services and the main receptions 

First floor
Strategic & Performance Services (policy & performance and communication sections), Executive Directors, Town Clerk and Chief Executive, Labour group office and Executive support

Mark Lambert, Ben Blamires and Terry Bird from Legal & Democratic Services are also based on the first floor. They are scheduled to move to the eight floor on 8th December 

Overview and Scrutiny support are due to move to the first floor on 22nd December 

Second floor
Customer & Information Services (IT services and customer care) and Member Support & Employee Services

Third floor
Cumbria County Council Social Services and the Audit Commission

Fourth floor 
Cumbria County Council Social Services

Fifth floor
Economic & Community Development Services (tourism, Carlisle & Eden Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership, community support, rural support and business and employment) and Culture, Leisure & Sport Services (parks and countryside and sports development)

Sixth floor
Planning Services

Seventh floor
Environmental Protection Services (environmental protection, housing strategy, homelessness, housing grants, food standards, licensing, recycling, dog fouling officers and pest control)

Eight floor
Print room, Property Services and Legal & Democratic Services (committee administration, electoral registration, legal services and Mayoral duties)

Mark Lambert, Ben Blamires and Terry Bird from Legal & Democratic Services are currently based on the first floor. They are scheduled to move to the eight floor on 8th December

Ninth floor
Carlisle Housing Association and part Commercial & Technical Services, staff room, Liberal Democrats group office and Conservative group office.

· Please note that Commercial & Technical Services (highways maintenance, car parking, Council building maintenance, refuse collection – operational, land drainage and street lighting) are now based at Bousteads Grassing.

· Bereavement Services (part of Environmental Protection Services) is based at the Carlisle Cemetery office on Richardson Street and the Cumbria Energy Efficiency Advice Centre(also part of Environmental Protection Services) is based at Kingmoor Park Industrial Estate.

MSES

NWEO Charter Event

On Friday 31st October 2003 I attended the Celebration Event of the North West Charter for Member Development that was held at the Lowry Conference Centre, Manchester.  Presentations were given by Hyndburn Borough Council / Lancashire County Council / Preston City Council / Vale Royal Borough Council and Warrington Borough Council all receiving the Charter for 2003.  Slides and examples of good member development practice can be found in the pack displayed in the Members’ Library.

Members Learning & Development

The steering group has held its first meeting where it agreed its terms of reference and its broad work-plan for the remainder of this municipal year.  Although there will be two or three events arranged for Members in the coming months, the main aim is to ensure that necessary preparatory work is undertaken in order to enable the group to launch a major programme for 2004/05.  More information will shortly be provided direct to Members about this work.
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